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Message from Mr. Erickson 
   

Dear Families,  
As we approach the Thanksgiving holiday, I want to take a 

moment to express my heartfelt gratitude for our amazing students, 
dedicated staff, and supportive families.  Wishing you all a 
wonderful Thanksgiving filled with joy, family, and plenty of great 
memories.  

I’d also like to remind you of an important event coming up: 
our Governing Board meeting on December 3rd at 5:00 PM.  During 
this meeting, the board will discuss and may vote about whether 
our school will continue with a 5-day school week or transition to a 
4-day school week for the 2025-2026 school year.  Your presence and 
input are valued, and we hope you can join us.   

We are in the final stretch before winter break, with just three 
weeks remaining.  Let’s work together to encourage our students to 
stay focused and finish the semester strong.  The second semester 
will begin on January 6, 2025, and we look forward to an exciting 
and productive new year.   

As always, my door is open for any questions, concerns, or 
conversations. Please don’t hesitate to reach out.  

Thank you for your continued partnership and support.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
 



 

  

 

Kindergarten - By Mrs. Kim Crawford 

 

It’s hard to believe the holidays are almost here, it’s such an exciting time of year.  Kindergarten 
has been working hard building and strengthening our foundational skills in reading, making sense of 
numbers in math, exploring different types of communities in social studies, and discovering how to 
be our happiest, healthiest selves in science.  We’ve also been practicing our character building skills 
needed for making lifelong friends, becoming trustworthy and reliable, honest and caring.   
 

Elementary students have visited Apple Annie’s to explore the corn maze and pick 
pumpkins.  We recently had our annual Veteran’s Day Program where we performed songs and 
celebrated those who have fought to keep our country safe.  Kindergarten is such an important time in 
a child’s life and the memories we’re making will always remain in our hearts. 
 

It’s been a great year so far and we can’t wait to discover what we will learn next. 
 

     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Recognizing elementary students who practice good character and citizenship 

  



 

 

5th Grade – Mrs. Aisel Gaviola 

A Year of Creativity and Achievement in 5th Grade 
This school year has been an exciting adventure for our 5th-grade students, full of creativity, 

teamwork, and plenty of learning moments. From hands-on science experiments to creative art projects, each 
experience has brought both fun and educational growth. 

At the start of the year, the students came together to create a Class Pledge, which they now recite 
every morning before their lessons. Focused on respect, responsibility, and perseverance, this pledge set a 
positive tone for the classroom and helped establish a strong, supportive community. They also created a 
Team Pledge for group activities, reinforcing the importance of working together and being accountable. To 
help build trust and team spirit, the students kicked off the year with a fun challenge: working in teams to 
build a tower using only straws. This activity was not only a great icebreaker but also helped students 
sharpen their communication and problem-solving skills. 

 

   
 

As the year moved on, our students tackled many exciting and creative projects. They kicked things 
off with a class play, where they wrote scripts, designed props, and practiced their performances. After lots of 
hard work, they proudly showcased their play, demonstrating great teamwork and creativity. Next, they 
dove into the world of graphic novels, choosing genres, designing characters, and crafting their own stories. 
This project gave them a chance to bring their imaginations to life while practicing what they’ve learned 
about storytelling. Once their novels were finished, the students got the chance to share them with the 4th-
grade class. It was such a rewarding experience to see them grow as public speakers and storytellers, 
engaging the younger students with their creativity and enthusiasm. Public speaking continued to be a big 
focus, especially with an activity called ‘Readers Theater’. The students took turns acting out different 
characters, and it was amazing to watch their confidence grow as they developed their acting and 
performance skills. They also explored the world of poetry, experimenting with different forms and writing 
their own poems. Sharing these poems sparked some deep and thoughtful discussions about how language 
can express emotions and ideas in such a creative way. 
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One of the most exciting projects this year involved writing an informative essay about an invention 
they think could change the future. After writing about their inventions and how they would improve 
people’s lives, the students brought their ideas to life by creating models. For example, one student designed a 
"Food Duplicator," a machine that could replicate any meal, reducing waste, and saving time. This project 
sparked some lively conversations about what the future might hold in terms of technology! In science, the 
students really became junior scientists, diving into hands-on experiments that allowed them to explore 
chemical reactions and the scientific method. One of the highlights was building soda volcanoes, where they 
got to see chemical reactions in action. This messy and fun experiment helped them better understand how 
matter changes and how chemistry works, bringing the lessons to life. In history, the students took a deep dive 
into the lives of the Founding Fathers, creating infographics to share their research. This project combined 
history with digital skills, allowing the students to present their findings in creative and engaging ways. It 
gave them a greater appreciation for the contributions these leaders made to the birth of our country and how 
their legacies continue to influence our lives today. 
 

     
 

     
 

Beyond academics, the students have been learning important life skills through the DARE 
(Drug Abuse Resistance Education) program. These lessons have equipped them with the tools to 
make smart choices, resist peer pressure, and confidently navigate challenging situations. It’s been 
wonderful to see how the program has helped them grow in responsibility and self-awareness. 

Looking back at everything our 5th graders have accomplished this year, it’s clear they’ve not 
only gained academic knowledge but have also grown as individuals. They’ve embraced challenges, 
worked together, and shown amazing creativity and dedication. We are so proud of everything 
they’ve achieved so far, and we can’t wait to see what the rest of the year brings. Their enthusiasm 
and hard work make them exceptional students, and we’re excited to continue this journey with 
them! 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Governing Board Update 

 The Sonoita Elementary School District Governing Board is made up of five Board 
members.  These members are elected by voters of the district or appointed by the County School 
Superintendent.  Each Board member serves their term voluntarily without pay.  We have been 
fortunate to have many dedicated members over the years.  At the end of December two of our 
current members, Ginny Cosbey and Megan Thomas, will be leaving the Board.  We want to 
extend our gratitude for their dedication to the students at Elgin School! 

 
 

 The Patagonia Regional Times recently shared biographies of the Board members who will 
be installed at our January 7th meeting.  You can check out the original article in the current print 
issue or on their website at https://patagoniaregionaltimes.org/local-school-district-board-
members/.  Make sure to check out their feature on new area teachers in the next issue! 
 

 
reprinted with permission 
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THEATER!  DRAMA!  MUSIC!  COSTUMES!  FUN!!!! 
The renowned Missoula Children’s Theatre is coming to Elgin School December 9th—14th!  

This week-long residency is made possible for Elgin students through tax credit and parent donations.  
A little red truck will pull into our town with everything it takes to mount a full-scale musical 
production of “Hercules.”  The truck will have a team of directors, lights, costumes, props, and 
make-up, everything except the cast.  That’s where Elgin students come in.  The school has declared 
that week “No Homework Week” for participants, so any student who would like to try out for this 
performance must be able to attend the week-long rehearsals if given a part.  Up to 50 students are 
needed for this production!  Check out a previous performance of Hercules at 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=A3H3ozm_2uU. 

Please note that if a student is given a part in the play, he/she needs to be available Monday 
through Friday from 2:00 PM until 6:30 PM, and on Saturday, performance day, for morning dress 
rehearsals and the 6:00 PM evening performance.  Students who commit to this endeavor will be 
expected to follow through on that commitment. More details will be sent home with the students. 

Mark your calendars for this incredible opportunity for our Elgin community. 
 
 

 

 

Permission Slips 

must be returned 

by Wednesday, 

December 4th! 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=A3H3ozm_2uU


 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

  

NUTRITIONAL BENEFITS
Meat and meat alternatives are rich  
sources of protein, essential for building  
and repairing tissues, supporting immune 
function, and maintaining overall health. 
Additionally, they provide vital nutrients 
such as iron, zinc, and B vitamins, which 
are crucial for cognitive function, energy 
metabolism, and overall well-being. 

Cafeteria 
Connection
Connecting you to your  
child’s school lunchroom

This institution is an equal opportunity provider.
© 2024 Simply Good Food, LLC    |    MenuFreedom.com      |   175-20240417

PROTEIN POWER:
Meat and Meat 
Alternatives in  
School Meals
Protein gets a lot of attention these days. In school 
meals, we categorize protein-rich foods as meat  
and meat alternatives. Let’s explore what falls  
under this category, the requirements we follow,  
and the nutritional benefits they offer to our  
growing learners.

MEETING USDA REQUIREMENTS
Our school meal programs adhere to USDA 
guidelines that encourage a balance of all food 
groups, including meat and meat alternatives, to 
ensure that students receive adequate nutrition 
to thrive both academically and physically. These 
guidelines help us create menus that provide 
the necessary nutrients for optimal growth 
and development while also promoting lifelong 
healthy eating habits.

WHAT ARE MEAT 
AND MEAT ALTERNATIVES?
Meat and meat alternatives encompass a diverse 
range of protein sources essential for supporting  
the growth and development of our students. 

These include:
• Lean meats such

as poultry, beef,
and pork

• Beans, lentils,
legumes

• Nuts and
nut butters

• Tofu
• Cheese

    By offering a variety of options on our  
          menus, we ensure that all dietary 

preferences and needs are 
accommodated.



 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
  

 



 

 

 
 
  

 

 
 

 



 

 
 


